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 2005 OCCC Officers

President:

       William Rosenbach
303-233-8374
Colorado Motorsports Council

First Vice Pres:
       Jerry Staples
303-340-0557
Colorado Cougar Club 

Second Vice Pres:
       Joe Baker

303-637-0765
Rocky Mtn. Reg. AACA

Secretary Pro Tem:
       Dick Fritz

303-774-9710
MG Car Club

Treasurer Pro Tem:
       Roger Zaner
303-426-8843
Studebaker, Pikes Peak

Committee Chairs and Appointed Positions

Legislative Affairs:
       Don Whissen
303-733-0649
Mile High Model T Club

Legislative Information:  Leo Boyle

303-321-6611

Membership:
       Jerry Staples
303-340-0557
Colorado Cougar Club

Swap Meet:

       Shirley Zaner
303-426-8843
Studebaker, Pikes Peak

Car Show:

       Rick Nelson

303-423-3147
Denver Roadsters

Data Base Manager:
       Harry Tran

303-894-9456
Sunday Afternoon Car Klub 

SEMA Representative:   Jerry Staples 
303-340-0557
Colorado Cougar Club

Minutes of Meeting – 2 February 2005

The February 2005 meeting of the Old Car Council of Colorado was called to order by President Bill Rosenbach at 7:30 pm at the Forney Transportation Museum, 4303 Brighton Blvd., Denver.  38 member clubs were represented. 

Guest speaker:  Fred Criswell described plans for the Ms Wheelchair Colorado benefit car show scheduled for March 19th at the Westminster Senior Center at 72nd and Hooker.  In addition to the car show there is to be live entertainment, prizes, drawing, and food and beverage.  If there are 10 clubs entering 10 cars or more, there will be a raffle for a trip to Las Vegas. Cars are to be on display from 3 pm to 7 pm. Event will be held rain or shine. For more information, phone 303-388-2187.

Hazards of selling over the internet:  Dick Adams described his “adventure” selling a Thunderbird which was advertised on the internet.  A buyer in the U.K. was interested and was willing to pay the shipping cost, but things got complicated when the buyer wanted to pay by certified check with the proviso that overpayment for shipping be returned by Western Union.  He learned that even certified checks can be forged and not detected for several days or weeks, and the recipient is then liable for all costs (and the potential loss of the vehicle).  He recommends demanding payments by wire-to-wire, and checking with Bankersonline.com and Gaspumpclassics.com for more information.  The U.K. buyer turned out to be bogus. 

Minutes:  Minutes of the January meeting were approved as published.

Clubs are urged to get their renewals in.  A new roster of clubs will be published this spring relying on information on the renewal forms.

Legislative information:  Leo Boyle  reported on several bills in the legislature that are of interest or may affect car collectors.  These include:

House Bill 05-1068.  This would reserve a personalized plate while a vehicle is undergoing restoration.

House Bill 05-1069:  This would permit emergency lights and sirens on vintage fire trucks that are owned as collectors items.  This would not extend to restored police cars.

The Kit Car Title authorization is in limbo until objections from county clerks and the Colorado auto theft investigators are satisfied, and the Dept. of Revenue and the Dept. of Health and Environment sign off on a workable regulation.

Senate Bill 05-038:  This is a bill to update vehicle title requirements, and as such may influence problems collectors have been encountering.  Harold Naber noted all that the “roadability” requirement coupled with the 45-day limit of time between a bill of sale and title application has created a “Catch-22” situation for collectors.  

SEMA Report: Jerry Staples and Joe Baker discussed actions that SEMA is taking in various states, such as replacement headlight standards, emission test exemptions in Arizona, aftermarket equipment bans proposed in Massachusetts, objective exhaust noise and car stereo regulations, and tire monitoring systems.  The NHTSA has claimed that 329,000 lives have been saved by vehicle safety standards.  Finally, in Iowa a legislator has introduced a bill to prohibit spinning hubcaps after he panicked when seeing what he thought was a vehicle not stopping at a stop sign.   

Swap Meet:  Shirley Zaner reported that flyers have been printed and urged representatives to distribute them as widely as possible.  She is discussing with Adams County how more permanent space markings can be done.  The shift to a one-day meet will change the worker requirements, and it is expected that 2-hour rather than 3-hour assignments will be made.  There may be a new task assignment: pack-up assistance to vendors as well as general cleanup.  Good for public relations. Regarding food concessions, it was recognized that a business that becomes an associate member of the council could be authorized to sell food.  Club displays still can have a free space, and these spaces will be grouped near food vendors.  The Car Show will be held on Saturday and we need to have a better turnout than in previous years.  

“Old” Business:  The proposal to change the name of the Council has been tabled indefinitely due to lack of consensus on the need to change.
Announcements:

Traditionally, the April OCCC meeting is held in Colorado Springs and the May meeting is Presidents’ Night when we welcome club presidents to attend.

The Great American Race will be stopping in Denver somewhere on July 3rd, departing on July 5th.

The Forney Museum will have a free day for seniors (age 62+) on Tuesday, February 22nd.

Events:

Feb.19: Brighton-Meineke Car Show.  Info: 720-685-0334.

Mar.18-20:  RMVR Precision Driving School, Second Creek Raceway.  Diane Hiveley 970-231-2925

Mar.19: Ms.Wheelchair Colorado benefit car show, Westminster.  303-388-2187

May 1: Southwest Cruizers-Fat City Classic Car Show.  Rob Diehl, 303-973-2958

May 7: Ye Olde Auto Club Swap Meet, Brighton.  Harold & Marge Buschman, 303-659-0571

May 22:  AACA Brighton Run (Rossi Run)

June 4: OCCC Swap Meet, Adams County Regional Park.  Move-in on Friday, June 3rd.

Next Meeting:  7:30 pm, March 2, 2005, at the Forney Transportation Museum, 4303 Brighton Blvd., Denver. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:53 pm.

Submitted by:  Richard Fritz, Secretary Pro Tem.  E-mail: RBFritz@comcast.net.
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